
Shared Cataloging Program  Advisory Committee 
 
Conference Call: Monday, October 18th, 3-4:30 pm 
  
 
Present: Sarah Gardner (Chair, UCD); Valerie Bross (UCLA); Jim Clark (UCR); Becky 

Culbertson (UCSD/SCP); Tasha Keagan (UCSC); Elaine McCracken (recorder, 
UCSB); Nina Meechoonuk (UCSF); Trina Pundurs (UCB);  Sarah Sheets 
(UCM); Adolfo Tarango (UCSD/SCP); Holly Tomren (UCI). 

 
  
1. Announcements 
 
No announcements. 
 
2. NGM Update (John) 
 
Leslie Wolf has been following up with OCLC on LHR batchload work for UCSF, UCR, and 
SCP, since too much time has gone by with ball in OCLC’s court.  Some movement has been 
seen on the SCP and UCSF fronts. 
 
A key development we need in WCL is the programming to display contents of LHRs. 
 
The NGM-NGTS joint TF on LHRs’ report on single/separate records for serials has been out for 
discussion in CAMCIG and SCP AC and a final revision is due to be completed by the end of the 
month.  The task force hopes to wrap up its remaining work by end of December. 
 
3. NGTS Update (Jim D.)  

The three phase 2 reports were initially discussed by the University Librarians on their October 7 
conference call.  Final decisions as to which recommendations to pursue will be made by the ULs 
on their November 30 conference call.  The reports have been shared with SOPAG and the ACGs 
for comment.  The University Librarians have expressly prohibited distribution beyond SOPAG 
and the ACGs at this time.  It is anticipated that the reports will be made public along with the UL 
decisions after the call on November 30. 

4. SCP Update (Becky and Adolfo) 
 
SCP is in the process of recruiting a part-time LA IV. Interviews are scheduled this week, and a 
decision is expected to be made by the end of next week. 
 
SCP has made a decision to catalog all the serial EBBO titles, about 400, in OCLC. The records 
will be sent out with the regular weekly SCP files. Previously, the EBBO titles were cataloged 
without OCLC numbers and distributed on a disc. These non-OCLC records will need to be 
deleted from our local catalogs. 
 
SCP is planning to adopt Unicode implementation in the near future. However, they will continue 
to export files in Marc8, so that there should not be an impact to any of the campuses that have 
not switched over to Unicode.  
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5. Follow up: mobile platforms for licensed resources  
 
Discussion of the standard wording to use in the 793 and 856 fields for licensed database 
resources with mobile platform access.  There will be an additional 793 besides the regular 793 
platform identification. In the 856, a subfield z note of Mobile access will precede the typical 
notice “Restricted to UC campuses.” 
 
7930 CDL licensed databases. $p Mobile optimized resource. 
856 40 $z Mobile access.  
 
Additionally,  SCP AC discussed the various options for the url. The majority of campuses 
preferred Option A for the url. This is also preferred by CDL and SCP. 

URL 

A. Opt­in, Distribute 956, yes: campuses change to local 856, no: campuses keep 
956 

9xx do not display in most ILSs 
 
 
For consistent flagging and labeling, most campuses prefer option F. 

Flagging / Labels 
 

F. No option, 793 – keep in all cases 
 Problem – would display for all campuses – may or may not be an issue depending on 

visibility and crypticness of phrase. 

 Does your campus protect your 793’s in a manner similar to local 856’s? 

 
Next Conference Call: 
Monday, November 15, 2010 
3-4:30 pm 
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